M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Karen Byrd, Board Chairperson



Board Members

FROM:
Mike Poiry, Assistant Superintendent

DATE:
October 10, 2019
RE:
Contract – Stand Energy Corporation, Natural Gas
Purchase Agreement

The District is currently utilizing the state contract to
purchase its natural gas from Stand Energy Corporation
for the four largest school building consumers of natural 
gas.  Based on the recent Duke Energy natural gas rate
increase and the historic usage at three other schools, we
would like to amend our current contract with Stand Energy
to also include Conner High School, Conner Middle School
and New Haven Elementary.
Due to the current and historic usage levels at these schools
and the predicted cold winter weather, it is recommended
that we purchase 80% of our natural gas for the five coldest
weather months at a committed level with Stand Energy
Corporation.  This allows the District to take advantage of
favorable pricing now, and also provide more predictable
utility cost for the winter months.

I recommend the board approve the contract, as presented.
